Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
Inwood Consulting Engineers, Inc.
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, announces a public information meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Thursday, September 22, 2016, 5:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m., open house
PLACE:
New Life Assembly of God, 5146 Leonard Boulevard South, Lehigh Acres, Florida 33973

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: FDOT is preparing design plans to widen State Road (SR) 82 from Lee Boulevard to Shawnee Road and from Shawnee Road to Alabama Road in Lee County. The Financial Project ID (FPID) numbers are 425841-1-32-01 and 425841-2-32-01.
The proposed improvements include widening both segments of SR 82 from an existing two-lane roadway to a six-lane divided roadway. The corridor will have a median separating three 12-foot travel lanes in each direction, 6.5-foot inside and outside paved shoulders, a five-foot sidewalk on the north side and a 10-foot shared-use path on the south side. With the addition of a median through this segment, FDOT is developing a plan for median openings and turn lanes.

The purpose of the scheduled meeting is to present information and to obtain comments about the proposed widening plans for both segments of SR 82. An informal video will run continuously throughout the open house. This video will illustrate how the Continuous Flow Intersection at Daniels Parkway/Gunnery Road will operate. You can attend anytime during the open house to review project information and talk one-on-one with the design team.

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities Act or persons who require translation services (free of charge) should contact Mr. Richard "Mose" Howard, PE, FDOT project manager for SR 82 from Lee Boulevard to Shawnee Road, at (863)519-2374 or richard.howard@dot.state.fl.us; or Mr. Ray Porter, FDOT project manager for SR 82 from Shawnee Road to Alabama Road, at (863)519-2484 or jray.porter@dot.state.fl.us, at least seven days prior to the meeting.

If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Services, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).

For more information, you may contact Mr. Howard regarding SR 82 from Lee Boulevard to Shawnee Road or Mr. Porter regarding SR 82 from Shawnee Road to Alabama Road. Contact information for both project managers is provided above.
Additional information on the projects is also available at www.sr82-leetoshawnee.com and www.sr82-shawneetoalabama.com.
